Notes from the Principal’s Desk …….




(October 2008)
Welcome to our second newsletter of the term. I hope the new parents of our Junior Infant pupils and Outreach Classes are feeling welcomed into our school community.  Our recent Coffee Mornings were well attended and these will continue throughout the year.

Following on from the recent A.G.M. of our Executive Committee (patron Body) we have some new faces joining the Executive.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank the members who are leaving and those who are staying on for your contribution to the school.  In particular best wishes and thanks to Mike O’ Malley - outgoing Chairperson - for his work over the last two Committees.  Orla Kearney (parent of Aoife 3rd class and Conor 5th class) is our new Chairperson for this year’s Committee and I wish her every success in this position.

You may have noticed we have been investing in some improvements thanks to our excellent fundraisers.  We have purchased some long lasting garden benches for our sensory garden as well as new bicycle stands.  In addition we are updating our computer room and getting one new computer for each classroom.  We have also organized a service contract which should really make a difference as previously the need for continuous repairs and maintenance affected the smooth running of our I.T. equipment.
Our Outreach Classes are now full at 12 pupils and we will continue this year to develop as many opportunities as possible for inclusion and integration of the outreach class with the other classes.

Many parents have mentioned to me that our Text a Parent communications have made communication even better in the school. Just remember to keep us updated with any change to your numbers!

During this term, as part of our M.D.E.P programme the children have worked on Harvest and self-development.  You may have noticed our lovely Harvest display in the lobby. I would like to thank the children and staff for their hard work in putting this display together.
Last and by no means least I’d like express my disappointment with the proposed changes to class sizes (and other cutbacks proposed) in the recent budget.  We have now gone from having the second largest class sizes in Europe to the largest.  In addition we have seen a significant reduction in some of the already meagre grants we receive in order to run the school (which are already extensively supplemented by the efforts of our fundraising committee). 

 Let us hope that our elected representatives will see the error of these proposals and abandon them.  Children, no more than the elderly, should not be expected to pay for the recent serious deterioration in Government finances and I ask any of you with influence with your public representatives to exert that influence urgently.  The I.N.T.O. (Irish National Teachers Organisation) website www.into.ie has a list of email addresses for TDs and I would urge everyone to email our local TDs expressing your concern at these cutbacks.
We wish you all a very enjoyable mid-term break and a happy Hallowe’en to those of you who will be celebrating.   See you all back at 8.40am on Monday November 3rd.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Book Fair – Our Book Fair will take place from 26th November to 2nd December. During these days there will be a wide range of books for all ages.  What better time to buy presents!   60% of the money spent will be given back to the school in the form of books for our class libraries.  (Details to follow after the mid-term break)

Reminder - As listed in our School Closure Year Planner 2008/09 the school will be closed on 28th November  for whole staff training on Autistic Spectrum Disorder.
CONTACT INFORMATION

If you have changed address, phone numbers, minders etc., please let us know so that we can keep our records up-to-date should we need to contact you. 
On many occasions we have tried contacting parents on their mobile phones, but find that they are either not turned on or go to voicemail. We need to be able to contact you immediately in the event of an emergency, so please ensure your phone is switched on during school hours.
Leaving voice messages requires us to continue trying to make contact.  This is extremely important in the event of illness or an accident.
TEXT-A-PARENT

Our Text-a-Parent mobile phone numbers are listed separately from our Contact List.  In order for the Text-a-Parent communication system to work efficiently for you, we need to keep up-to-date mobile phones, therefore, please ensure you inform the school office of any change in number.

PICK-UP ARRANGEMENTS

Just to remind you that if your child’s pick-up arrangements alter in any way from what was given to the teachers originally, i.e. leaving early from school or a change in person picking up your child at going home times PLEASE INFORM YOUR CHILD’S TEACHER – even if the change is for one day.  It is school policy not to hand over a child to a person who has not been made known to staff in advance, even if the child knows them.  This is in the interest of your child’s safety.

Your child should be made aware of pick-up arrangements BEFORE they leave for school in the morning.  PLEASE DO NOT PHONE THE OFFICE for us to pass on messages. 
When collecting your child during school time, please remember to complete the ‘SIGN-OUT’ book at Reception, collect your child from class and exit the school via the main Reception Door – not the emergency exits!   The purpose of the ‘Sign-Out’ Book is to ensure that we know who is in or out of the school building during an emergency.
DOGS

On Friday 3rd October evidence was found that a dog had been in the Sensory Garden.  Our teachers and children were doing some gardening work there when it was discovered by them. We would like to ask parents to be vigilant as if they see a dog near the school grounds or building to notify any member of staff immediately.  For Health & Safety reasons NO DOGS (except Guide and Assistance Dogs) are permitted on the premises at any time.

VISITORS TO SCHOOL
Niall de Burca once again entertained us all with his wonderful and unique ability to tell a story or two!  The school year would not be the same without him. He is extremely popular with the children and his visits are now a permanent fixture in our school calendar!  
Gda Derville Mescal spoke to 5th Class on Wednesday 25th October about Safety.   
Rachel from the Dublin City University came to visit us on 14th October and worked with 4th and 6th classes, as part of the Discovery Science initiative. (See Children’s Corner for details).
SWIMMING

Our Outreach Classes have commenced their swimming sessions and are thoroughly enjoying it.  

Swimming for Senior Infants will commence on Thursday 8th January 2009 for 8 lessons.  They will be followed by 1st class for 8 lessons and then by Junior Infants for 5 lessons.  
WANTED!

 Áine and Fiona from our Outreach classes would like to receive any old children’s comics or magazines that you may wish to pass on to the children in their classes.  They are also looking for a few teenage magazines to be used for cutting out ‘older’ faces etc.   If you can help, please drop them in to the school office.  

HEALTHY LUNCHES

Spot checks do occur from time to time to ensure that lunches are in keeping with our Healthy Lunch Policy – so don’t forget to adhere to it!

ENROLMENTS

Our enrolment list for 2013 currently stands at 10 names and growing all the time!  Enrolments are taken on a first come first served basis, so please remember to tell your friends, relatives, neighbours etc. to enrol their children as soon as possible after birth.  Siblings do not get first preference.
SHARED READING & STAY SAFE MEETING
This combined meeting was very well attended by parents of Senior Infants.  Cathy explained that Shared Reading is a reading partnership between parent and child.  She explained how mutual pleasure in reading is achieved through shared reading.  Sean O’Casaide, a representative from the Child Abuse Prevention Programme explained to those present how the programme known as the Stay Safe programme will be taught in our school and the importance of parental input in the programme.

INFORMATION  MEETINGS

Our annual Information Meeting for parents of Junior Infants was held on Tuesday 30th September.  The meeting was very well attended and parents were given comprehensive talks on the curriculum and the importance of play.  Our speakers on the night were Anne, Cathy, Pat and Rita.  

Information Meetings for classes have taken place for this school year.  As for last year the meetings are held for Junior Infants, 1st, 3rd and 5th.  The curricula in Senior Infants, 2nd and 4th are basically an extension of the previous year’s work and guidelines on homework and behaviour are standard on the years in between.

For 6th class a combined Relationships and Sexuality Education Meeting and Information Meeting for 6th Class will be held on 10th November (details to follow).  Issues such as behaviour, homework and preparation for secondary school will be dealt with, and details of the sex education element of the R.S.E. programme explained.  

Our thanks to all the parents who attended the various information nights, and to the teachers for giving up their evenings to attend them also.  We hope you found them beneficial.

GO RAIBH MAITH AGAIBH…..

Stationery – Fiona Kyle and Vic Murphy

Books – Pat Barry and Teresa McGrath (past parents) and Angela Walsh 

Toys & Games – Trish O’Malley

Art – Anja Kruger who assisted in art classes with 3rd and 5th 
Gardening – Thanks to David Mahon who carried out some much needed weeding.  David also donated a DVD Combo to the school. Thanks to Lena Lindberg for her help with our gardens too.
Painting – Thanks to Pete Butler-Rees who very kindly painted one of our rooms in our Outreach section of the school, free of charge.
Teacher Training Courses – Thanks to Deirdre McIntyre who donated three free teacher training courses from the ICEP to the staff. www.icepe.eu
Coffee Mornings  - thanks to Eva Copeland, Annah Knight, Sandra Byrne and Adrienne Claffey who organised coffee mornings for parents and guardians from our Junior and Senior infants.  Parents and guardians from our Outreach Classes will have their Coffee Morning on Wednesday 5th November.

GREEN  NEWS
The Green School Committee theme for this year is Transport.  The Committee are meeting to formulate a plan that will work for our school and help us achieve our goal of a fourth flag in 09/10. We are working with An Taisce’s designated travel officer and will keep you updated.
In keeping with our Green School Status, we are very conscious of the need to Reuse, Recycle and Reduce waste and it is our aim in the school that the children leave here with an environmentally friendly attitude!  Please encourage your child to become a leader in your home 
for recycling cans, batteries, bottles etc. To assist you with some of your recycling efforts, please remember that we have a Can Bank and a Clothes Recycling Bank situated just inside our main gate, a Mobile Phone Recycling Bank, a Battery Recycling Box,and a Printer Cartridge Recycling Box – all situated at the ‘Green’ Noticeboard.   The Mobile Phone Recycling Bank will also take chargers and mobile phone batteries – so please feel free to bring along any unused mobile phone equipment that you have at home. 
If anyone needs shredded paper for animal bedding, artwork etc. please let us know at the school office and we will arrange to give you some. 

____________________________________________________________________________________________
BOARD OF MANAGEMENT
____________________________________________________________________________________________
REVISED MOBILE PHONE POLICY

By now you will have received our revised policy on mobile phones.  This policy was reviewed in response to issues of child safety and inappropriate use of mobile phones by pupils in the school.   We would like to remind you to ensure your child is clear about their arrangements before coming to school as messages to the school office can be disruptive and cannot be guaranteed to be relayed at busy times in the school day. The school landline phone is as always available should pupils need to contact home urgently.
STAFF CHANGES
The Board of Management would like to welcome our new staff members this year, Grace Martyn, Lorraine Gibbons and Lorraine O’Brien.
CELBRIDGE ATHLETICS 
Once again (for the fifth year) we are continuing with athletics coaching for our 2nd – 6th class pupils.  The coaching sessions will take place in two terms – the first of these will come to an end on Thursday 6th November.  Coaching will then resume in March 2009 and will continue until the Santry Stadium competition.   The children really enjoy these coaching sessions.  We are delighted to continue our working relationship with the Celbridge Athletic Club.  
COMMUNICATION

We would like to remind parents of our Communication Policy in the school.  If you have any queries, problems or concerns re: your child, please contact your child’s teacher to arrange to meet with them.  She/he will arrange a 
Board of Management News continued

time where they can give you the time and privacy you may need.  In addition, if there is a change in home circumstances (e.g. illness, separation or anything you feel may affect your child, it is important to let us know).  We 
can assure you of the utmost confidence.  Should you have a complaint to make, the school procedure is as follows:-

(a) Approach the class teacher with a view to resolving the complaint

(b) Where the parent/guardian is unable to resolve the complaint with the class teacher, she/he should approach the Principal with a view to resolving it, and

(c) If the complaint is still unresolved the parent/guardian should raise the matter with the Chairperson of the Board of Management with a view to resolving it.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE NEWS
___________________________________________________________________________________

The AGM of North Kildare Educate Together School Ltd was held on 15th September with a good turnout including many new families to the school.  A number of members of the existing Executive Committee decided to step down and we were delighted to have so many volunteers to take their place including two parents from the Outreach unit.  
The Executive Committee is now made up as follows:
Orla Kearney – Chairperson 

Grainne O'Hagan- Treasurer

Secretary - To be advised
Michael Costello, Colin Johnson, Colm Molloy,  Susan McCartney, Barbara McCourt, Yvonne O'Neill,   Joe McHugh, Cathal O'Regan & Greg Pluymers    
The committee would like to sincerely thank the outgoing members for their service and the help they have given to the new committee.  They are: Mike O'Malley (former Chairperson), Sarah Kerr & Ursula Byrne (Former Fundraising committee), Viv Butler Rees, Adrienne Kelly (Former Secretary) & Caitriona Molloy.
 FUNDRAISING NEWS
We have had a great start to the year already thanks to Sarah Kerr and Ursula Byrne having pre-booked some events. We would encourage all families to support our fundraising events throughout the year.
Bag Pack:  We would like to thank everyone who turned out to Bag Pack last weekend.  A total of €2,549.40 was raised – this is a great amount for this time of year in budget week!   Thanks to Yvonne O’Neill for co-ordinating this event.   Our helpers were:  Helena McMahon, Eileen O’Mahony, David Hepple, Adrienne Kelly, Lindsay Mahon, Eilis Mahon, Anya Kruger, Sarah Kerr, Yvonne O’Neill, Niamh McInerney, Elizabeth and Emma O’Keeffe, Marian Murphy and Cian Kavanagh, Lorna Green, Louise Kearns, Eva Copeland, Greg Pluymers, Noeleen McDonnell, Deirdre Johnson, Arlene Higgins, Paula O’Connor, Lena Lindberg, Barbara McCourt, Bernie Caulfield, Karim Belhout, Peter Plant, Valerie Craven-Grace, Beng Ling Johnson, Vincent Hogan, Colin Johnson, Grainne and Molly Mahon, Pat, Amy and Aidan Kerr, Martha Matthews, Beth Corry, Aine Neville, Scott Landy, Joe McHugh, Susan McCartney, Fiona Kyle, Ursula Byrne, Joe McHugh, Sharon Barnes, Michael Knight, Denise Rooney, Richard Groves and Sinead Beaumont.
Cake Sale –  Don’t Forget this takes place on Friday 24th October in the school hall @ 11.30am
Quiz Night- Our quiz night is booked for Thurs 13th  November in The Kildrought Lounge, Celbridge 8.30pm.  Please come along and support this night which is always great fun.  If anyone has prizes to donate for the raffle please let us know by Fri 7th Nov. 
We wish the entire school community a safe and Happy Halloween. 














Sporting Achievements – Congratulations to Anna Hepple who was part

of the U11 Straffan Camogie team that beat Broadford to win the much

coveted County Shield on Sunday 12th October.  Well done Anna.

We are always delighted to hear of our pupils’ achievements – regardless

of what it is!   So please do let us know for publication in our newsletters.




Rachel from DCU by Elliot Beatty (6th)
On Tuesday 14th October a girl called Rachel came into our class. S he came from Dublin City University.  On the first day, we went down to the computer room.  We went on a site which let us explore the Botanic Gardens.  Then we went back to the class and Rachel gave us a plastic cup, a piece of cotton and some seed.  Half the class put their experiments in a dark place and the other half in the sun.  Then on the next Tuesday 21st, Rachel came back again.  This time she showed us our experiment.  The ones in the dark grew better.  Then she gave us a logger (a thermometer).  Then we showed our graphs to each other.  They were brilliant.  It was so much fun.
Botanic Gardens by John Abbey (6th)

Last week a girl called Rachel came into our class talking about the Botanic Gardens.  We went to the computer room to look at the Botanic Gardens website.  Then we did an experiment with a … and water.  This week she came again and our class went outside to measure temperature with a graph.  It was really fun because we got to go around the school and see how cold or hot it was.

If you would like to know What Happens in Autumn, Adam Neville (5th) will tell you!





Fireworks bang,


Horse chestnuts clang.


Dead leaves fall,


Moss grows on the wall.


Fires light,


Early night.


Trick or Treat


Can I have something sweet?


Orange, red, brown,


First frost comes down.


Costumes in the shops,


Heavy rain drops.


Animals hibernate,


Make sure your harvest isn’t late.


Cloudy sky,


Wasps start to die.


Pumpkins being bought,


Colds being fought.


Halloween on its way,


It’s getting colder every day.


Getting sweets in the local shop,


Looking for a warmer top.


Dead leaves on the forest floor,


Decorations on your door.


Winter is on its way,


People hoping for a sunny day.


Halloween near,


Season of Winter here.











Here is another acrostic poem from Jack Hogan (3rd ) 





Halloween


Always fun


Lots of sweets


Lots of costumes


Oh so scary


Witches on their brooms


Everybody dresses up


Everybody has a good time


No-one gets sick!





1st class have been busy learning about Autumn and Harvest Time.  Here are two samples of their work.





Harvest Time by David Hepple 


I can gather apples.


Carrots grow under the ground


The farmer cuts the wheat.


Autumn by Elena O’Toole 


Lots of leaves


Lots of swallows


The leaves fall off.


There are lots of blackberries.


The swallows are going away to a warm place.


There was one big tree.  The conkers are small and shiny.





6th Class have been busy putting together acrostic poems – here is just one sample by Karim Belhout and Rebecca Walshe





Harvest festival is finally here			For the harvest festival


And having some fun and cheers			Ends tomorrow


Raking up the leaves of harvest			Singing songs


Viewing the beauty of all the colours		Telling stories


Emptying the bags of leaves we find in our garden	In a year’s time we’ll do it again


Sing and dance					Varieties of vegetables


Today and tomorrow				And loads of fruit


						Learning about harvest is always fun





Laura O’Shea (4th) writes about ‘Me, Him and Her’





My name is Laura and I am 10 years old.  I was born in 1998.  I have one brother, one dog and a hamster.  My dog’s name is Sparx, my hamster’s name is Honey and my brother’s name is Jack.  Sparx loves when I bring him for a walk.  Honey is nocturnal so she sleeps most of the day but I wake her in the evening so I can play with her for a while, she likes to be petted.  Jack and I love to bounce on the trampoline.  My Mam’s name is Lue and my Dad’s name is Eoin.





I love running, swimming, football, basketball and art.  I go to drama, swimming, ballet and dance.  I think tennis is so cool with the little ball going everywhere.  I also love golf when you hit the ball it goes so high.  One time a ball fell on my head, it hurt so much, I was six years old.





I have lots of friends like Meadhbh, Eimear, Anna, Aislinn, Davida, Emmet and Faelan, really my whole class are my friends.  Meadhbh and I go swimming on Monday night and Aislinn and I go to ballet together.  I play lots of different games with lots of different people.





I went on a plane for the first time when I was 6, my Granny and Grandad brought Jack to London after his Communion and they brought me too.  We went again after my Communion, they were fun trips.





Here is what Alex Parker (2nd) thinks about Autumn


Autumn is spooky.


Autumn is cold.


Autumn is dark


Autumn is Halloween


Autumn is haunted


Autumn is October


Autumn is a season





A spooky Halloween poem from Darragh Copeland  (3rd ) 


Halloween, Halloween is very near.


Loads of sweets and loads of cheer.


Skeletons are out running,


Witches are coming.


But be careful they are very near,


Zombees growing, pumpkins glowing, its gets scarier every year.


Children are out going trick a treat


Ghouls preparing the feast.


The moon is bright, children get a fright


On Halloween Night!








